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The State Government has announced Flood 

Resilience Funding to assist Bundaberg Regional 

Council to provide a flood evacuation route by 

constructing the missing section of Bartholdt 

Drive. 

The first stage of this work involves 

pre-construction with clearing and burning of the 

road reserve and undertaking roadway design.  

Clearing will occur over the next few days with 

burning planned to commence as soon as wind 

conditions are favourable.  A licensed wildlife 

handler has been engaged to assist in the 

clearing operations to minimise impacts to wildlife.  

Council plans to have the new two lane bitumen 

sealed roadway constructed by the end of 

December 2014.   

This notice is delivered to make you aware of the 

proposed works and allow you to seek further 

information and comment on the proposal.   

Council has not determined at this stage what 

works outside the missing section will require 

upgrading.  During construction, the unformed 

section of Bartholdt Drive will be closed to traffic 

and pedestrians. 

Bundaberg Regional Council is aware of the 

inconvenience construction and burning causes 

and thanks businesses, residents and road users 

in advance for their patience and co-operation. 

Should you have any enquiries, please contact 

Council’s Manager Operations Roads & Drainage, 

Mr Chris Robinson on 1300 883 699.  

          

Bartholdt Drive, Branyan 

Flood Evacuation Route - Pre-Construction Works 

Contact Information 

Name: Chris Robinson  
 Manager Operations Roads & Drainage 

Phone:   1300 883 699 

Email:  roadsdrainage@bundaberg.qld.gov.au 

Councillor 

Contact:  Cr David Batt - 0488 539 354 
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